Vol.2 No.1

Santa Cruz, Calif.

February 1953

STREET DEPT. PRAISED FOR HIGHLAND

AVENUE PROJECT

Superintendant of Streets, Don Bruce and his assistant, Loren Scofield, are mighty proud, and rightly so of the following letter received by the City Manager. While jobs of this kind are all in a days work for the Street Dept. boys, it is seldom that a tax-payer takes time out to show his appreciation for a job well done. Col. Fry, we salute you!

Mr. R. N. Klein City Manager Santa Cruz, Calif.

Dear Mr. Klein;

I wish to extend through you my sincere thanks to the Street Department for the splendid job recently completed on Highland Avenue particularly for the 24-inch concrete culvert carrying the creek adjacent to my property under the avenue.

This long needed installation should preclude flooding of the area such as we experienced last year, as well as the erosion which was gradually eating away the northern shoulder of the roadway.

(Cont. on Page 2)

ACCIDENT PREVENTION AND INVESTIGA-

The meeting of the Accident Prevention and Investigation Committee was called to order at 2:30 p.m. February 2, 1953, with Chairman Ben Krupp, Fenton Ham, Theodore McEwen, Loren Scofield, and William Parness present.

It was suggested by Fenton Ham that some type of form should be prepared listing the basic essentials of an accident case. Also, an explanation of the accident classification could be filled in and signed by the chairman of the Committee, and presented to the employee involved.

The Committee unanimously approved of the idea and directed the secretary to design a form and bring it in for approval.

Mr. John Griffin, representative of the State Compensation Insurance Fund, was present and was introduced to the Committee. He praised the Committee for the outstanding job it was doing in accident prevention.

The Committee directed that henceforth copies of the minutes of each meeting be multigraphed and circulated to each City department.